Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes for the meeting held on 18th July 2018

1. Chair – Bob Kendall

2. Apologies – Mandy Doughty
Present – Bob Kendall, Jezz Fullwood, Will Wilson, Martin Doughty, Kathryn Dalton, Nick Woolaston and Marilyn Brogden.

3. Notes from the last meeting – these are still a work in progress.

Changes were made by the Parish Council (P.C.) to the N. Plan to help strengthen the plan.

4. Planning application appeal for Gilbert’s Croft and adjoining land.

Previous comments made by the steering group will be seen by the inspector.
The group looked at additional comments penned by Bob.

To add that 83% of the residents wanted the settlement break.

Comments in the appeal noted that NP04 and NP 05 had been given planning permission but these fall within the boundary of Mattersey village with the cemetery being the natural break.

The development proposed is not in keeping with the local housing around it. The type of housing could also be an issue as the Neighbourhood Plan(N.P.) suggests smaller 2/3 bedrooms developments.

Add that the N.P. is ‘positively planning’ the future housing in the villages , having consulted with the residents.

Questions were asked about the Parish Council and their approval of the outline planning application. The P.C. are meeting next week to discuss 2 planning applications.

Correction to be noted from the appeal, Para 6.3.1 is inaccurate.
Add that The Steering group have done justice to the process.

5. Any other business – none

6. Date and time of the next meeting – To be announced. 

